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Memo

To:
Senate Council

From:
Ernest Bailey, AOS committee chair


Date:
February 1, 2005
Re:
Proposal for a Cardiovascular Research Center
Meeting:   February 1, 2005, 9AM, Room F, 18th Floor, Patterson Office Tower.

Topic:  Proposal to create a Cardiovascular Research Center
Committee Members present:  Ernie Bailey (chair), Tom Garrity, Tom Lindlof, George Blandford, and Sam Jasper and Don Gross (not attending, Brian Jackson)
Guests: David Watt, Alan Daugherty (co-authors of the proposal) and Lisa Cassis (Director of Graduate Center for Nutritional Sciences)
From the written proposal, the stated goals of the Center are to develop a strong reputation, support faculty in the area, facilitate training students at all levels of education and to encourage development of translational and clinical research funded by federal agencies and industry.  Alan Daugherty, co-author of the proposal, reported that the University of Kentucky had a critical mass of scientists interested in basic and clinical cardiovascular research.  Evidence for the potential strength of the center can be seen in the strong attendance at the Cardiovascular Seminar Series (60+ attendees weekly in a room designed for 60) and success of Cardiovascular Research Day (which enjoyed its 7th annual event in October 2004) with 50-75 posters and up to 200 attendees. The Linda and Jack Gill Heart Institute has also created a strong clinical presence in the area.  
Lisa Cassis spoke on the impact of this center on the effectiveness of the Graduate Center for Nutritional Sciences.  She stated that many of the faculty in her center would also seek membership in the Cardiovascular Center since there were aspects of research that overlapped.  As noted in the letters of faculty support, it would appear that there would be a mutually beneficial interaction between the two centers.  More to the point, she stated that the faculty did not see conflicting objectives or goals between the two centers.

David Watt and Alan Daugherty noted that the existence of the Cardiovascular Research Center would aid in recruitment of new faculty and facilitate the submission of multidisciplinary federal grant applications.  The center would have a strong emphasis on basic and translational research.

In response to questions about funding, Watt and Daugherty noted that EVPR Wendy Baldwin has committed approximately $25,000 per year for two years to support miscellaneous expenses. One FTE will be assigned to supporting administrative aspects of the unit.   This person and those funds already exist in the Department of Medicine.  No additional funds will be required from the University to create this program. 
George Blandford moved to recommend approval of the proposal.   Tom Garrity seconded the motion. The committee voted unanimously in support of the motion.
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